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system be used, either by purchasing new equipment or by contracting to use the 

City af Tulsa's. , 

Harris noted that any plan that is put together for communications should 

include the Sheriff's office. Jordan was directed to prepare cost estimates, 

etc., and report back to the Board. 

Jordan reported that the Safety Division has réceived notice to vacate its 

headquarters at Expo Square, and all supplies are being relocated to the 

Construction Division's new location on Highway 169. Jardan also noted that 

this relocation was anly a short-term solution until January. Jordan is 

presently checking on several options, such as portable buildings, etc. The 

Chairman directed Jordan to develop a plan for a new building for the Safety 

Division, develop cast figures, etc., and prepare a report for the Board. 

Harris noted the need to assign a name to the new facility on Highway 149. 

At the present time, there are several names being used. 

Jordan also requested and was authorized by the Board to begin using 

waterbase paint for striping; existing equipment is to be converted during the 

winter and new specifications drawn up for the paint bid. Jordan explained that 

this conversion would eliminate several problems relating to storage of the 

paint, clean-up of equipment and fire safety. 

The Chairman directed Edwards to work with Jordan on this matter. 

Remodeling plans for Pre-Trial Release were discussed. Jordan has 

estimated the cost of labor and materials for the project to be approximately 

$20,000. If the work is done in house, approximately forty to fifty percent of 

that cast would be eliminated. It was noted that Sheriff Glanz had said he 

would assist with the funding for this project. 

Jordan explained to the Board that several other steps would have to be 

taken prior to the start of Pre-Trial's remodeling project. First, the Building 

Operations staff will have to be moved, followed by the offices staffed by 

Administrative Services in that area to be occupied by Pre-Trial. Rudd assured 

the Board that the work could be done by Building Operations if a logical 

progression of the remodeling was accomplished. 

The Chairman directed Jordan, Edwards, Reed and Rudd to develop a schedule 

and costs for the remodeling, to work with Sheriff Glanz regarding his needs and 

possible funding for Pre-Trial, and te report back to the Board as soon as 

possible. 

A request for retirement credit from Herb Reed was discussed. Rice noted 

that a precedent had been set in this area and that he would like ta see the 

Board approve Reed's request. 

Harris inquired as to what Reed's eleven years of credit would do to the 

retirement system's unfunded liability. He noted that Reed would have ta 

deposit monies into the fund to equal his portion and the County's 

contributions. 


